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Call to order:
Mike Bowman, General Chair, called the Allegheny Mountain Swimming House of Delegates (HOD) to order at 7:50 p.m.

Secretary:

Bob DeBiase thanked Diane Connor for preparing the minutes of the September 22, 2004 meeting.  Jerry Schaefer corrected the minutes as follows:

1. Registration report- The letter referenced was sent to every coach (not every club as listed in the minutes).

2. Registration report- The host club will be checking credentials and not allowing people on deck without proper certifications.

3. Senior Chair (4th paragraph) –typo- “the convention” was listed twice

4. Age Group-  I am quoted incorrectly.  The HOD voted to not allow the meet in December for procedural reasons.  I then noted that although the meet was not approved, the club (TITANS) and all clubs should be encouraged to propose new meets and promote new ideas.  I stated that we need clubs to host meets and bring new ideas to the table.

Mike Ginsberg moved and Mike Stragand seconds a motion to approve the September 22, 2004 minutes as amended.  Motion carried.

Treasurer:

Diane Connor presented the 2005 AMS budget.  The budget had expenses exceeding income by $891.00.  Diane reported that based on the Executive Committee’s request she was increasing “officials expense” by $850.00.  Therefore, the projected net loss will be $1,741.00.  She also stated that depreciation expense is $1,945 and as such cash flow should not become negative.

Mike Ginsberg moved and Pete Barry seconded a motion to approve the 2005 AMS Budget as presented.  Motion carried.

Age Group:

Pete Barry said that the 2005 AMS Long Course structures are complete and will shortly be posted on our website.  Bids will be opened in December.  There could be one additional meet added to the schedule on the Saturday and Sunday after the Summer Celebration meet.  This meet will be no faster than BB time, except possibility of the distant event added.  The distant events will have some limits on them.  Pete is currently working on the particulars.

Short Course:

Our first 2 AGO meets have been quite large.  We have scratched down both the October and November sites.  The October meet had 5,100+ splashes and the November meet had 7,200+ splashes.

We have had one team that did not follow entry procedures.  ANSC failed again to notify the chair when they hit the entry limit.  This is a moot point because both sites were allowed to go over the limits (2,300).  The committee would like to send ANSC a reminder to follow the entry procedures for other meet that they are hosting.

We have had numerous complaints about a Meet Director and the staff at Montour.  The complaints were about rude and impolite treatment to the coaches, swimmers, and parents.  The committee would like to send a reminder letter to the host team that they are a host and should treat the visitors more graciously.

We were requested, by TITAN, for an approved meet.  The committee met several times and discussed through numerous emails about this issue.  We researched and received and explanation on the difference in meets that USA Swimming recognizes.  A meet can differ in several ways, those being observed, approved, and sanctioned.  We granted TITANS request.  This is an approved meet, which means that we will have USA officials, teams and swimmers will be USA registered, times will be valid, but the splashes do not count for any LSC funding or travel team requirements.  This is not an open meet it is an invite only meet.  This meet does not conflict with another meet on the same weekend.  The committee decided that we would not approve any meet if there was conflict between a sanctioned meet and a request for approval meet on the same weekend.  

Mike Bowman responded to some questions regarding “approved meets”.  He distributed a memorandum from Mike Saltzstein, VP Program Operations USA Swimming.  This memorandum defines sanctioned event, approved competition and observed swim(s).  

As follows:

SANTIONED EVENT

· Meet must be conducted under USA Swimming technical and administrative rules.

· All times achieved will be recognized by USA Swimming.

· All participants must be registered members of USA Swimming (including meet host, meet director, safety director, marshals, coaches, officials (excluding timers), athletes, and participating clubs.

· Full insurance coverage is in effect (excess medical and general liability) for all registered members of USA Swimming.  General Liability coverage is in effect for the meet host and volunteers.

APPROVED COMPETITION

· Meet must be conducted under USA Swimming technical rules, including time resolution.

· A request must be made to the LSC within its parameters for Approval.

· All times achieved will be recognized by USA Swimming, although only times of USA Swimming members are eligible for incorporation into the SWIMS database.

· There are no requirements for membership in USA Swimming for participation in meet.

· Insurance: If hosted by a USA Swimming member club/organization, full insurance coverage is provided for all registered members of USA Swimming and general liability coverage is provided for the hosting entity.  If hosted by a non USA Swimming entity, full coverage is provided for the USA Swimming member coaches and athletes who are participating as a USA Swimming entity.

OBSERVED SWIM(S)

· Meet is conducted under other than USA Swimming technical rules (e.g., high school, NCAA, YMCA, IPC).

· A request must be made to the LSC within its parameters for Observation.

· Only those times from swim(s) observed and approved by USA Swimming appointed and certified officials acting as observers are recognized by USA Swimming.  Only times of USA Swimming members are eligible for incorporation into the SWIMS database.

· There are no requirements for membership in USA Swimming for participation in meet.

· There is no medical or liability coverage for participants or host.  Excess medical is provided to designated LSC NTV Observers only while observing swims on the LSC’s behalf.

The AG Chairman requested an Eastern Zone decision on the zone/sectional rule that is in effect for the spring meets. Pete made the request to the GC to get and EZ ruling on which time standards we are to use for the spring meets.  The issue is:  When a Summer time standard is slower than a spring what do we do?  If a swimmer qualifies and goes to the summer sectional, but does not qualify for the spring sectional meet are they eligible for spring zones?

I.e.:  Woman 1500/1650 Summer cut time 18:10.19SCY 17:57.19SCM 18:18.69LC

                                       Spring cut time    17:54.39SCY 17:43.19SCM 18:16.79LC

Senior Chair:

John Lynch reported the time standards and AMS National top 16 list is posted on our web site.  John also discussed the addition of the Junior National Meet to be held in August 2005.  John moved that “Junior National” be added to the list of AMS nationally funded meets.  Dan Smith seconded the motion.  The motion will be voted on at the January 19, 2005 AMS HOD meeting.

Registration:

Mike Bowman said that one coach was properly certified and the club will be fined $150.00.

Safety:

Chad Dobrick reminded that the HOD that the instructor of the Coaches Safety Certification must have the Pikes Peak Chapter of Red Cross certification.  Only Al Rose has this certification.

General Chair:

Mike Bowman said that AMS is in need of a volunteer to handle the record keeping of AMS Records and the Top 16 (National).

Mike distributed a sample parent code of conduct, which AMS may adopt.  After considerable discussion it was agreed that Dan Smith would chair a committee to draft a AMS parent code of conduct.  Donna Beyerl, Karen Stuthers and Lynn Dobrick agreed to serve on this committee.

Old Business:

A proposal presented by John Lynch at the September 22, 2004 AMS HOD meeting that beginning with the first meet of the 2005 AMS Long Course Season, whether or not to have awards for the top finishers in events in the Senior Open, 15-18, and over categories shall be at the discretion of the meet host.  Mike Ginsberg seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

Per the request of the HOD, Bob DeBiase reviewed prior minutes and reported the following are members of the AMS Review Committee:

Adults:






Term Ends:

Paul Callahan





2005

Laura Hartman




2005

Robin Zacherl





2006

Jerry Shaefer





2006

Stan Stefanski





2006

Jan Shuba





2006

Athletes:





Term Ends:

Matt Viverette





2005

Rene Marko





2005

Dan Eckel





2005

Kelly Battle





2005

Mike Seiferth





2005

Courtney Callahan




2006

James Schaefer




2006

New Business:

Mike Bowman reported that Al Rose will be inducted into the Jewish  Sports Hall of Fame.
Adjournment:

Mike Stragand moved and Dan Smith seconded a motion to adjourn.  Motion carried and the meeting ended at 9:10 p.m.

The next AMS HOD meeting will be held January 19, 2005 at 7:45 p.m. in room 204 of the Cathedral of Learning.
